
THE CITY OF VAUGHAN

BY-LAW
BY-LAW NUMBER 077-2023 

A By-law to make an administrative amendment to Water By-law 106-2022, 
clarifying that the Water By-law is a designated By-law under the Administrative 
Monetary Penalties By-law 063-2019, as amended. 

WHEREAS The Corporation of the City of Vaughan is a local municipality within the 

Regional Municipality of York, in the Province of Ontario; 

AND WHEREAS the City of Vaughan operates a Water Distribution System within the 

municipality boundaries; 

AND WHEREAS Section 11 of the Safe Drinking Water Act, 2002, S.O. 2002, c.32 (the 

“Safe Drinking Water Act”) requires every Owner and operator of a Municipal Drinking-

Water System to ensure that all water provided by the system meets the requirements of 

drinking water quality standards and that the drinking water system is operated in 

accordance with the Safe Drinking Water Act; 

AND WHEREAS section 11(3) of the Municipal Act, 2001, S.O. 2001 c. 25, as amended, 

authorizes a municipality to pass by-laws respecting matters concerning public utilities; 

AND WHEREAS the City of Vaughan’s Water By-law 106-2022 has been a Designated 

By-law under the Administrative Monetary Penalties By-law since it was passed in 2022; 

AND WHEREAS the City believes that an administrative edit to the Water By-law would 

provide additional clarity to the public that the Water By-law is a Designated By-law under 

the Administrative Monetary Penalties By-law; 

NOW THEREFORE the Council of The Corporation of the City of Vaughan ENACTS AS 

FOLLOWS: 

1. Water By-law 106-2022, as amended, is hereby further amended by adding the

following after section 22, and renumbering the subsequent sections accordingly:

23. Designation

1. Schedule 1 of the Administrative Monetary Penalties By-law, as amended,

shall include this By-law as a Designated By-law.



Enacted by City of Vaughan Council this 20th day of June, 2023. 

Steven Del Duca, Mayor 

Todd Coles, City Clerk 

Authorized by Item No. 7 of Report No. 9 
of the Committee of the Whole  
Adopted by Vaughan City Council on 
March 22, 2022. 


